
 

Queries & clarification 
Pre-Bid Meeting- Printing & supply of SJY Books of record (BOR) 

Bid Reference No. BRLPS/Proj-M&E/1566/19/Vol-III/2022/01 

Sl. No Bid Reference Queries Clarifications 

1 
Annexure-A 

Detailed Specification 

In House-hold register, 
there are only 30 

sheets i.e.,60 pages. 
Spring book binding is 

not possible for 30 
sheets 

NO Change, same as bid 
specification. 

It is clarified that spring 
Book Binding (with 

thread sewing ) and cloth 
Pasting (Side & Corner) is 

possible for only 30 
sheets i.e.,60 pages and 
accordingly sample has 

been shown to the 
attending 

representatives. 

2 
Annexure –A 

Detailed specification 

In BPIU Register, the 
following pages are to 

be printed- 
MRP List-3 pages 

Target Beneficiary 
Index-7 pages 

Target Household 
Details-200 pages 

 
For both the above 

i.e., MRP list and 
Target Beneficiary 

Index, kindly confirm 4 
sheets and 8 sheets 

will be used or in case 
of 03 pages and 7 

pages one last page 
will be blank. 

In BPIU Register, the 
total pages is 210 (i.e. 

105 sheets). The printing 
of MRP List,   Target 

Beneficiary Index and 
target Household details 

will be printed 
continuously and there 
will be no blank page. 

3 

 
 
 
 
 

Point No .27 of 
Eligibility Criteria – 

Instruction to Bidders 

In point no.6 of the 
eligibility criteria,” 

Bidder should have a 
single order for 

printing of books for 
not less than Rs.90.0 

lakh” . 
 

It is requested that in 
place of single order 
having value not less 

than Rs. 90.0 lakh 
should be replaced 

with minimum 2 order 
collectively having 

value not less Rs.90.0 
lakh. 

It is clarified “ Bidder 
should have two orders 

for printing in single 
colour (except flex 

printing) having 
combined value of not 

less than Rs.90.0 lakhs” . 


